
 
 

 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: September 3, 2024 

FROM: Greg Bauer 

SUBJECT: City Council approval for design services for stormwater upgrades on Walnut Street, North 

Highland and Vermont Street to Mittauer and Associates, Inc. in the amount of $35,000.00.  

Greg Bauer 
 

BACKGROUND 

On the 12/19/23 Regular Session, The City Council passed Resolution No. R-26-2023, authorizing the City to 

borrow an amount not to exceed $8,560,000.00 to finance the acquisition and construction of certain 

improvements to the City’s Stormwater utility.  

It has come to the City’s attention that drainage issues have deteriorated along Walnut Street between North 

Highland and Vermont Avenue. Poor drainage during rain events have been documented along the southern 

portions of Walnut Street right of way towards Vermont Avenue. The proposal for design will produce 

construction drawings and permitting for bidding purposes. This project is listed in the “second traunch” or 

“second loan” portion of the Stormwater 10-year CIP plan at $1,000,000 as “Walnut St and Vermont Ave”.  

Having the plans shovel-ready will allow the City to be in a better position to pursue grant dollars to help expedite 

this project. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

$35,000.00 - Stormwater CIP.  

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve a task order for design services for stormwater upgrades on Walnut Street, North Highland and Vermont 

Street to Mittauer and Associates, Inc. in the amount of $35,000.00. 


